Florida Department of Transportation

RICK SCOTT 10041 Daniels Parkway ANANTH PRASAD, P.E.
GOVERNOR Fort Myers, FL. 33913 SECRETARY

March 28, 2013

Mr. Paul O’Connor, AICP

Lee County Planning Division Director
P.O. Box 398

Fort Myers, FL. 33902-0398

RE: Lee County 13-1ESR Proposed Comprehensive Plan Amendment (Expedited State
Review Process) — FDOT Comments and Recommendations

Dear Paul:

The Florida Department of Transportation, District 1, has reviewed the Lee County 13-1ESR,
Proposed Comprehensive Plan Amendment (fransmitted by the Board of County Commissioners
on March 4, 2013) in accordance with the requirements of Florida Statutes (F.S.) Section 163
and Chapter 9J-11 of the Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.).

The Department reviewed the proposed CPA 2011-22, Port Authority Hazardous Wildlife
Update, and determined that the changes associated with this amendment are not anticipated to
adversely impact important state transportation resources or facilities. Therefore FDOT offers
no comment.

Thank you for providing the Department with the opportunity to review and comment on the

proposed amendment. If you need additional information or would like to discuss these
comments, please contact me at (239) 461-4300 or lawrence.massey@dot.state.fl.us.

Sincerely,

Lawrence Massey
District 1 Growth Management Coordinator
Southwest Area Urban Office

LLM/lIm

Cc:  Mpr. Ray Eubanks, Florida Departnent of Economic Opportunity
Ms. Scott Rogers, Florida Department of Economic Opportunity
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